

252 Memorial Street, Exeter, PA 18643-2698



SCHOOL DISTRICT

Phone: 570-655-3733 · Fax: 570-883-1280

Jon William Pollard, Ed. D. Superintendent

September 4, 2025

Dear Parent,

As to comply with the new provisions of the Title 1 Elementary and Secondary Education Act (ESEA), school districts must notify parents of their right to request information about the professional qualifications of their children's teachers. (Parents Right to Know)

The law clearly states that at the beginning of each school year, school districts must notify all parents of children attending district Title I schools that they can request information regarding their children's classroom teachers, and any other professional staff providing educational services to their children.

Information that the LEA must provide if requested include (1) completion of state requirements for licensure and certification of teachers (2) emergency or other provisional status of teachers (3) teachers' educational degrees and background (4) whether paraprofessionals are serving their children and, if so, the paraprofessionals' qualifications, and (5) notify parents of teachers who are not "Highly Qualified" and instructing their children for four (4) weeks or more.

If you have any questions regarding this law, you can contact me at the Administrative Office by calling 655-3733, extension 2457.

Sincerely

r. Jon William Pollard

Superintendent